Algebra 1 Parent Letter

September 2019
Dear Parents of Algebra 1 Students,

I am looking forward to having your child as a student in mathematics this year.  As we begin the year, there are some items I would like you to be aware of.

Learning Target

The Algebra I course will follow the Michigan Mathematics Standards with emphasis on Standard L1: Reasoning about Numbers, Systems, and Quantitative Situations; Standard A1: Expressions, Equations, and Inequalities; Standard A2: Functions

Supplies needed

3-Ring Binder

Paper and pencil 

Any scientific calculator

Graphing calculator: TI-83 or TI-84, is not necessary until Algebra 2 but can still be used


Electronic Devices

The only electronic device expected to be used or visible in the classroom is a scientific calculator. All other devices should be turned off and placed out of sight before entering the room.  NO CELL PHONES!  
Textbook and Online Resources
All students will be supplied with a copy of the Prentice Hall Algebra 1 text. 
Your child will be able to access many materials online via my website:

sbrushmath.weebly.com

Here you will find unit schedules, homework keys, etc.
Practice
Your student will have an assignment every class period.  Students are responsible for assignments regardless of attendance.  Each problem should be corrected, re-done when necessary, and kept in his/her 3 ring binder.  Please encourage your child to do each problem on every assignment and to show all steps he/she took to get the answer. To get all the points on an assignment the student must show work and correct their answers on their assignment using the course website.  
Grading
· Each semester will have three unit exams.  These unit exams will be passed back for review but students will not be able to retake a unit exam.
· There will be up to two chapter tests per unit exam.  
· Students will be allowed to retake up to three chapter tests per semester.
· The student must go through a review process set forth by the teacher in order to re-take a chapter test.
· The retake test score will be the final recorded score (different from the school planner).
· The Algebra 1 classes will use the following scale for their semester grades:
Assignments 
(
20%

Assessments
(
50%

Unit Exams
(
30%

Credit

Credit is earned following the guidelines written in the student planner.

Extra Help 
Your child may stay after school most nights to get help directly from me.  Besides this, your child will also have the opportunity to receive extra help at the after school CATS program.  Students may also find online assistance at phschool.com. See the “Go online’ page in the text on page xxiii for more information and web codes.

Checking Your Student’s Progress 
Parent VUE and Student VUE (Synergy) is an excellent way to check your child’s progress in all classes.  You can download the application through iTunes.


Email updates

Updates will be sent periodically through the Synergy software.  Please be sure that your e-mail address is updated.  You may call office if you need assistance in doing this.

Working cooperatively with you, I look forward to a successful year.  You can contact me via e-mail at sbrush@nvps.net.     

Thank You,

Susan Brush
